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To: House Commerce, Labor and Economic Development Committee 

From: Kevin Walker, Senior Vice President of Public Policy and Advocacy 

 Overland Park Chamber of Commerce 

Date: 30 January 2020 

 

Chairman Tarwater and Members of the Committee: 

 

On behalf of the more than 800 business members of the Overland Park Chamber of 

Commerce I appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony in support of HB 2515. 

 

For many years there has been an emphasis on graduating high school seniors being 

directed toward a four-year degree. There is absolutely nothing wrong with that path 

and for many students it is the right path. However, not all students are prepared for 

the rigors of a specialized degree and for others it simply is not the direction they want 

to go. 

 

With the emphasis placed on four-year degrees many have lost sight that a career in 

technical and skilled trades can be challenging and rewarding. We believe HB 2515 is a 

step toward restoring balance and incenting students to pursue a career path in the 

skilled and technical trades.   

 

Whenever business leaders gather the discussion invariably turns to problems 

associated with workforce shortages and the increasing demand for skilled labor. While 

this bill won’t solve every problem associated with workforce needs, it does represent a 

valuable tool that is sure to provide some degree of relief. 

 

Offering students an attractive option to embark on a rewarding career while 

simultaneously addressing a major need of the business community creates a win-win 

solution for everyone. We applaud the authors of the bill and encourage this committee 

to act favorably on HB 2515. 

 


